MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING

13th December 2007 AT PARKBURY HOUSE SURGERY

Present:

Ian Isaac




Roger Sage




Mary McMinn




Corina Ciobanu




Moira McGrath




Suzanne Novak




Mark Jones




Ken Spooner




Margaret Stockham

Apologies:

Mo Girach
Peter Bodden




Nicolas Small

	1.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising

Taken and read and accurate. 

· Access to Primary Care Paper – Roger fedback on the PEC meeting where this was debated at length.  Andrew Parker is currently writing an options paper to be circulated shortly, with the plan in place by March.  East and North are piloting this already.  Although the options should be considered for the whole locality.  If PBC groups are not happy with the options then they need to submit their own proposal for consideration.   The group discussed this and measures which need to be included eg, routine appointments, switching phones off, advanced bookings, etc.                                                     ACTION: Mark Jones to contact Moira/Andrew for input into the options paper

	ACTION
Mark Jones

	2.
	Service Re-design Process

Suzanne circulated a paper which includes a generic mapping process for submitting business cases to the PBC groups.  The group welcomed this and felt it was very helpful.

Action: Michele to circulate to LMG Groups
	Michele

	3.
	Feedback from Conclave

Margaret, Corina and Mary attended the Conclave Meeting.  There were only 2 consultants present and very few clinicians and mainly managers.  This group was set up to enable communication between secondary and primary care pathways with a view to engaging with secondary care colleagues.  The meeting is jointly Chaired by Mike Edwards and Graham Ramsay, although those who attended felt it was dominated by secondary care.  Margaret asked if this could be shared with WHHT, so they are aware of the protocol.
Map of medicine suggests local pathways should continue.  The Leads agreed to address this at the LMGs and feedback.

Action:

· Roger to liaise with Mike Edwards regarding Chairing the meeting

· Map of medicine – to be added as agenda item to LMGs
	Roger

Leads

	4.
	West Herts Hospital Trust

Following on from Anne Walker’s attendance at the last meeting, this item was discussed at length at the PEC.  The group sought confirmation of what the outcome will be and where to go from here.  
The group expressed concern that the last second quarter review meeting with the Trust was cancelled and no further date given.

It was acknowledged that PBC groups do not support loaning any money to WHHT and this needs to be addressed with Anne Walker.  Ian felt it is an excellent opportunity to effect the change on how WHHT is perceived and managed.  Margaret felt it was appropriate for the SHA to loan the money in order to maintain Foundation Trust status.  Corina raised concerns of possible outcomes if PBC groups did not support the loan.

Action:

· Moira to investigate quarter review meeting being cancelled with Beverley Flowers and circulate new date

· Roger to write to Anne Walker on behalf of the group confirming that PBC groups do not wish to loan any money to WHHT and express the feelings of this group regarding this

· Roger to invite Anne Walker, Nick Evans and Jan Filochowski to next meeting
	Moira

Roger

Roger

	5.
	East of England Commissioning Plan
The plan was circulated and is out for consultation.  Roger felt PBC groups need to consider this when planning their own commissioning intentions.
Ian raised the PBC clinical governance meeting being cancelled because no NED was available and therefore this delays business cases being signed off.  The group requested if this keeps occurring whether there could be reduction in the cases which need to be sanctioned by the PBC clinical governance group.

A discussion took place regarding World Class Commissioning Framework as a national initiative and the FESC programme

Action:

· Agenda at the PBC Clinical Governance Meeting next week

· Agenda at LMGs for feedback and comments

	

	6.
	Diabetes

Moira confirmed that Mike Walton is taking the lead across West Herts and has engaged in lots of work to date.  Mike has established a group with PBC reps included.  He needs the pathway to be signed off by all PBC groups, so the service can start from April. 

A discussion took place regarding the tendering process, which could take a long time or whether PBC groups are happy with the business case and can process this lot quicker.  Also the competitive quotation process was supported.  All leads fully supported and were in favour of the case and agreed to sign this off.

Action: Agreement made by all leads to support diabetes business case for West Herts and Moira to follow this up


	Moira

	7.
	Any Other Business

· Suzanne/Moira raised on behalf of Dee a GP in A&E and this group felt that one GP would make no difference and it has been tried before and was not very appropriate
	

	8.
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 17th January at 12.30 pm at Parkbury House
	


